ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
WEDNESDAY, JULY 24,2013
12TH DAY JULY REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on July 24, 2013 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. 1 District Commissioner Carson Adams and 2™ District Commissioner Mark
Thompson were present. Presiding Commissioner Pickens was out of town.

The Commission met with Aaron McVicker from Shaffer, Kline, and Warren, and Ron Watts
from the Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDot) to discuss BRO funds. During the
meeting, the Commission learned that BRO balances were incorrect and MoDot was checking to
find where the discrepancies were.

Amy Crawford from MoDot stopped by to discuss the “On The Move Program”. .It was
determined that 4 topics were priority. These include Maintenance, Safety, Economic
Development, and Alternative Transportation Modes. The Commission also asked about
obtaining cold patch supplies for the Road and Bridge Department.

Commissioner Thompson spoke with Ed Hiatt, the Federal Aviation Agency (FAA) Central
Regulator of the Airport Division, about concerns regarding structures being built in the area
around the Kirksville airport. Mr. Ed Hiatt provided a website regarding obstruction where
Commissioner Thompson could obtain the information he needed.

The Commission discussed the closing of Loeffler Store Trail with Adair County Prosecuting
Attorney, Matt Wilson. The road was originally closed on April 1, 2013, and questions have
been raised as to whether or not proper procedure was followed to close the road. Based on Mr.
Wilson’s legal opinion, the Commission elected to remain with the road closure.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on July 24, 2013.
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